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OFFICIAL NOTICE 
 

Sustainable Traffic and Transport Parking Plan – Launch of Speed Cameras 
 

HM GoG would like to inform members of the public that as from Thursday 20th April at 9.30am 
static speed cameras will become operational. 

 
A campaign to raise awareness will take place during the first two weeks of the scheme. 

 
All speeding offences captured by these devices will be transmitted on-line in real time mode to 
inform the offices of Gibraltar Car Parks Limited (GCPL). A Notice of Intended Prosecution (NIP) 
will then be issued and sent by registered mail to the registered owner of the vehicle. This will 
notify the owner of the intention to commence legal proceedings for the alleged offence of 

speeding. The owner must then reply to GCPL within 28 days providing the full name and address 
of the driver of the vehicle at the date and time of the offence. 

 
Offences may be dealt with by way of a Conditional Offer of a Fixed Penalty Notice which will be 
sent by registered mail to the driver as declared by the owner of the offending vehicle. This allows 
the matter to be concluded through payment of a fixed penalty of £100, at which time liability of 
conviction for the offence is discharged. Should the offender fail to accept the Conditional Offer, 
GCPL will submit a report detailing the full circumstances of the case to the courts and a summons 

will be issued. 
 

These are fixed devices that have been set up at Devil’s Tower Road, Europa Advance Road and 
Rosia Road, which are areas highlighted in the past as accident Hotspots. These fixed cameras will 

be used in conjunction with the mobile devices currently used by the Royal Gibraltar Police. 

 

 


